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The Epiphany Star       February 2017  
 

Newsletter of Epiphany Lutheran Church  
                        Fort Wayne, Indiana   

 

Dear Epiphany Lutheran Church, 
 

Grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord and Savior Jesus the 
Christ.  Amen 
 

I have always considered the month of February as a ñbetweener month.ò  Most of 
the time it is like most winter days in north-eastern Indiana- cold, wet and gray skies.  
There are days when winter weather hits and days of beautiful sunny skies and 
warmer temperatures.  It is after all Indiana- so if you donôt like the weather just wait 
ten minutes and it will change.  The month of February is also a month of change.  
Many years we in the Church are preparing for the Season of Lent in February- but 
not this year.  Ash Wednesday is on Wednesday, March 1.  Yet there is still change 
in the air and we need to ñBe Preparedò as my roots in Boy Scouts taught me. 
 What kind of things do we as a congregation need to ñBe Preparedò for in our 
life together? On February 19 will be our Quarterly Congregational meeting in be-
tween the two services on Sunday morning.  We have a tradition here at Epiphany of 
making this our lowest attended quarterly congregational meeting.  Why?  Weather is 
usually a concern, along with little actual business needs to be done at this meeting.  
It is after all in between our fall meeting when we congratulate our Confirmands and 
then our Annual Meeting in May.  So we as community tend to miss this meeting all 
together.  Trust me when I say I understand about having a busy schedule and if I 
donôt have to really attend another meeting I usually donôt attend.  Yet at this meeting 
(Feb. 19) we will be electing our two delegates to the Indiana-Kentucky Synod As-
sembly (June 1-3 in Indianapolis).  We will be talking about what to do with mission 
support from The Epiphany Lutheran Church Foundation.  We will also talk about 
other missions we have supported both financially and through our donations.  Is this 
really important?  Yes it is important business of our community.  I will also be talking 
about what is happening with the Fort Wayne Police Department Chaplain program.  
Make plans to be at the Quarterly Congregational Meeting on February 19.  We will 
also need to ñBe Preparedò to make that transition into the Season of Lent and all of 
the different things that happen here at Epiphany during the Season of Lent. 
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We are Christians, called by God, committed to: 
      Sharing  the Gospel, 
      Serving  others as Christ taught us, and 
      Creating  disciples for witness. 
  Epiphany Lutheran Churchôs Vision Statement:  
  A Christian family of God committed to sharing the 
  Gospel and serving others, through joyful worship,  

E-mail Us:  
 

Pastorôs office .................................. pastor@epiphanyfw.com 
Pastorôs home ...................................... rlhart49@frontier.com  
Diaôs office ........................................... Dia@epiphanyfw.com  

Please feel free to stop in or call for any of your Pastoral needs. Our office hours 
are as follows: 

              
    Pastor :   Sunday ï Thursday  8:00 am ï 2:30 pm  
             Monday and Wednesday evenings 
                           Some Saturdays 
 

               Dia: Most Tuesdays & Thursdays  10:00 am ï 3:00 pm  
                                        Other times as needed and available 

 
 

WEB SITE: 
Epiphany Lutheran Church         www.epiphanyfw.com 

We all have various degrees of having a busy schedule.  We all have to keep a calen-
dar of events; whether that schedule is for doctorôs appointments or grandkids  com-
ing over or after school events, work schedules, or family gatherings.  Make sure you 
have scheduled on your calendar-time with God in worship and prayer.  It is easy to 
procrastinate saying, ñGod understands the busy schedule I am keepingò but does 
your heart understand?  We need time of rest in the care of God.  Make sure you 
schedule time to recharge those heart batteries so that you make it for the long haul. 
 Blessing on your ñbetweener monthò and may you be a blessing to others to 

know the love of God reflected from your heart. 

In Christ, 
 

Pastor Richard Hartman 

http://www.epiphanyfw.com/
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Our next Quarterly Congregational Meeting is scheduled for  

Sunday, February 19
th
, at 9:00 am.  

Breakfast will be provided.  A few weeks before the breakfast,  

there will be a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board outside Diaôs office;  

please let us know if you plan to attend, so we know how much food to prepare.  

 Donôt miss out on this chance to be involved in the life of our church!   

All are welcome!  

Quarterly Congregational  

Breakfast Meeting  

 

 

Comfort Ye My People  
Our quilting group will meet on Sunday,  
February 5

th
, at 9:00 am. We are making 

great progress so far this yearðplease join 
us this month and help us care for Godôs 

children throughout the world!    

 

The Saturday morning Menôs Bible Study will continue their 
study out of the book God at War. We will meet on Saturday, 

February 14
th
, at 7:00 am for breakfast and the Word.  

All are welcome.  Please plan to join us!  
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Start Cleaning Out Those Closets!  
 
 

We are planning a church rummage sale in early May, so as 
you prepare for spring cleaning, bring your unwanted items to 
the church nursery.  Weôll sort them from there! Thanks! 

 
 

Dinner at 6 pm - Worship at 7 pm  

 
March 1st - Ash Wednesday 

Fellowship Committee 
Breakfast Casserole 

 

March 8th  
Choir 
Tacos 

 

March 15th 
Youth Group 

Grilled Cheese 
 

March 22nd 
Menôs Bible Study 
Hamburger Soup 

Worship  
Assistants Needed  

 
Dia is looking for: 

 

Lectors, 
Assisting Ministers 

Acolytes 
Ushers 

Communion Assistants 
Altar Guild Members  

 
for upcoming services  

Ash Wednesday 
Maundy Thursday 

Good Friday 
 

Please let her know if you 
can help. 
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February 5
th

 
5th Sunday after Epiphany  

Isaiah 58:1-12 
 1 Corinthians 2:1-16 

Matthew 5:13-20 
 

February 12
th

 
6th Sunday after Epiphany  

Deuteronomy 30:15-20 
1 Corinthians  3:1-9 

Matthew 5:21-37 
 

February 19
th

 
7th Sunday after Epiphany  

Leviticus 19:1-2, 9-18 
1 Corinthians 3:10-11, 16-23 

Matthew 5:38-48 
 

February 26th  
Transfiguration of Our Lord  

Exodus 24:12-18 
2 Peter 1:16-21 
Matthew 17:1-9 

 
March 1st  

Ash Wednesday  
Joel 2:1-2,12-17 

2 Corinthians 5:20b-6:10 
Matthew 6:1-6,16-21 

Join us for Worship this month!  
Every Sunday at 8:00 & 10:15 am  

 

Every Monday at 7:00 pm  
 

March 1st Ash Wednesday  
 at 7:00 pm  

 

Confirmation classes at 9:00 am 
on Sunday  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Check out the bulletin board in 
the narthex by the library  

for the lovely Thank You notes, 
letters and cards we received 
from those we have helped in 

the past few months. 
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Angels Among Us!  
We have members of our congregation who do many things behind the scenes,  
and we want to take the time to recognize just a few in this monthôs issue!   

Thank you, Angels! 
 

 Christmas Decorations were put away for another year 
 The Epiphany Program was planned, and youth shared stars!     
 Juice and Wine were provided for Holy Communion each week 
 Communion Bread was prepared and baked each month 
 ñTaxi Serviceò was provided to get members to and from worship  
 Bulletin Boards were updated for upcoming missions 

 Newsletters were mailed to homebound church members 

Pancake Supper!  

Please join us Tuesday, February 28
th
, 6:00-7:30 pm for 

Pastorôs annual ñFat Tuesdayò pancake supper!   
Shrove Tuesday is traditionally observed as the last day 
to enjoy a few indulgences before the penitential season 

of Lent begins.  Join us for food, fun, and fellowship  
as we anticipate this season.  

 A sign-up sheet will be posted on the bulletin board by 
the officeðplease let us know if you plan to come.  

 We hope to see you there! 

 

 

Meals on Wheels  
 

Thank you for your continued support of this vital mission    
in our community.  Our congregation donated a total of   

$132 in the month of  January,  
bringing our total donations to over $7,700!   

Please let Dia  in the office know if you would like to be 
added to the list to give $7 a month to this worthy cause. 

Thank you for sharing the gifts God has given to you!  
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Fishes and Loaves Collection  
 

During the upcoming season of Lent, we will once again 
be collecting ñfishes and loavesò  

for the Associated Churches Food Bank.   
Food pantries often struggle to keep enough on the 

shelves during this time of year.   
Please donate cans of tuna, salmon, or other fish as well 
as boxes of ñTuna Helperò and crackers to our blue bin in 

the narthex.  Thank you for your generosity!   

Are you a ñpeople person?ò  Can you 
spare a few minutes of your time on a 
Sunday morning to help ensure our  
worship services run smoothly?  We 
have several openings in our greeter 
and usher schedules that need to be 
filled.  Greeters serve two Sundays a 
year; ushers serve two months.  All 
that is required is a willing spirit!   

 

 

Our current usher opening :  One person for the June/December Team. 
 
 

Our current openings for greeters are for the months of : 

January/July 
February/August 
May/September 
 
5

th
 Sunday Greeters are needed for those months that have five Sundays 

 
If you can help, please sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board outside the 
church office in one of the blank spaces corresponding to a need.  Thank you for 
providing a warm welcome and assistance to members and visitors each week! 
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Mission Moment for February 2017  

 

Many, many thanks for all your generous support during the past Christmas 
season. We were able to VERY generously provide for 4 Christmas families, 

and we collected two large boxes of items for A Babyôs Closet.  
We are so blessed to share from all that God has given us. 

 
In February we continue to collect offerings for LAIM, supplying Lutheran 

pastoral care to our neighbors in nursing facilities.  
Please check your mail boxes for envelopes and giving suggestions for this 

project. You may also simply place your offerings in the collection plate,  
writing your checks to LAIM.  

Thanks for your kindness to those unable to worship in their church homes. 
 

Super Bowl 5 is only a couple weeks away,  
so please bring your gifts for our Souper Bowl collection.  
Place your items on the table designated for your team-  

letôs see you support your favorites!  
I know we have some avid Steelers and Packers fans, how about the Pats? 

  
Vote early and often for the team of your choice!  

Most years Epiphany correctly votes for the winner, 
 letôs see how we do in 2017. 

 

Thank you for all your generous givingðyou are a blessing to those in need. 
 

Written by Jane Dawkins  
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 Rachel Jancso      Jessica Williams 
  
Erin Robinson    Ron Jancso Chuck Lehman 

ñHappy birthdayò to those who celebrate their second birthday during the 
month of February!  Martin Luther said, ñWhen you wash your face, remember 

your baptism.ò  Take time to remember and celebrate this month!   

February Baptismal Birthdays 

Lutheran Association For  
 Institutional Ministries 

(L.A.I.M)  
 
 
 
Approximately 550 residents in various 
Fort Wayne area long-term care facilities weekly attend worship led 

by L.A.I.M. Chaplains.  This is greater than the number of worshipers in our areaôs  
average Lutheran congregations. L.A.I.M. is making a difference in many lives!  
If you would like more information or to become involved, please contact Sue John-
son at 485-5967 or SueJohn126@comcast.net 
 

See you mailbox for more information and a donation envelope marked for LAIM, 
February we are collecting offerings for this outreach. 

 

Directory Update 
 

1st update to the new directory: 

�F�K�D�Q�J�H���'�D�Q���0�X�H�O�O�D�U�¶�V���F�H�O�O���S�K�R�Q�H���Q�X�P�E�H�U 

(260) 445-5199 


